
March 16, 2022 

 

The Town Board of the Town of Lyons met for a workshop on March 16, 2022 at 5:30 p.m. at the Town 

Hall. 

 

Present:  James Brady, Supervisor 

               John Paliotti, Councilman 

               Dan DeWolf, Councilman 

               Dan LaGasse, Councilman 

               Amy Shaffer, Town Clerk 

 

Absent:  Joanne Greco-Eddy, Councilwoman                 

  

Also Present:  Tony Villani, Glenn Wasman, Keith Bridger 

 

This workshop was duly noticed by contacting the Times of Wayne newspaper, as well as posting a notice 

on the Town bulletin board and on the Town’s web site. 

 

All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Keith Bridger spoke on behalf of the Lyons Community Center.  He is the President of the LCC Board.  

The Community Center recently donated the building to the Lyons Central School District.  In doing so, 

the school district will be responsible for the maintenance and upkeep of the building.  The LCC will 

remain a private entity and will still be offering the same programs as they currently do.  The LCC will 

need to maintain its liability insurance and salaries.  The LCC is requesting additional funding from the 

Town of Lyons to help with the overhead. 

 

The board discussed the Broadband Service and Lease Agreement.  They reviewed a proposal from 

Finger Lake’s Community Broadband Network.  This item will be placed on the agenda for the board 

meeting on March 30
th
. 

 

The board reviewed additional information that was provided in reference to the Solar Speed Radar sign.  

This item will be placed on the board meeting agenda for March 30
th
. 

 

Supervisor Brady gave an update to the board in reference to the Taylor House.  He mailed a letter to the 

owner to bring to his attention that there may be funding available to assist with saving the property as it 

is a historical building. 

 

Supervisor Brady informed the board of the first Comprehensive Implementation Committee scheduled 

for March 29
th
. 

 

Supervisor Brady reviewed the potential need for an amendment to the existing employee handbook in 

relation to vacation and sick time. 

 



Supervisor Brady informed the board that he has been working with Joan W. on a matching Canal Grant 

to put fencing, concrete boulders/slabs and a kiosk with signage along the canal down near the little 

league fields.  This item will be placed on the March 30
th
 agenda. 

 

A discussion took place in relation to the Church Clock lights.  Currently, the East and West side of the 

clock have issues with the lighting.  Parts for the LED lighting are in and a decision needs to be made as 

to how to proceed.  The board will request more information prior to proceeding. 

 

Supervisor Brady gave the board an update in relation to the Annual Updated Documents. 

 

Supervisor Brady has completed the permit for the Canal Wall behind the firehouse.  

 

A discussion between the board and the Town Attorney was had in reference to town codes.  There may 

be some areas that need revision.  

 

At 7:40 p.m., Councilman Paliotti moved to adjourn.  Motion seconded by Councilman LaGasse.  Vote: 

 

Councilman Paliotti voting aye 

Councilman LaGasse voting aye 

Councilman DeWolf voting aye 

Supervisor Brady voting aye 

 

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

Amy L. Shaffer 

 

 

Lyons Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 


